Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakim Discusses with the Iranian Ambassador Security and Political Developments And Bilateral Relations Between Both Countries



Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, received in his office in Baghdad, on Sunday, May 03, 2015, the Ambassador of the Islamic Republic of Iran in Iraq, HE Hassan Dnaii Far, and discussed with him the security and political developments in Iraq and the region. Both sides treated as well the good bilateral relations between the two countries at various levels, including scientific, cultural and political fields and the ways to improve them. During the meeting, they exchanged views regarding visits between officials of both countries in the coming period, which is in the interest of the two peoples. They also discussed the problems and obstacles that hinder the smooth flow of the export of goods into the country through the stations in border crossings and the ways to facilitate the visits of the citizens of both countries.